
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear parents/carers, 

 

Here we are at half term – approximately half the way through the academic year!  

 

We have been working really hard in school and having lots of fun doing it! Last week was the 

Children’s Mental Health Week, which was a great success with different activities and workshops 

on the go, as well as thinking carefully about our mental health and how best to support it. 

 

We break now for the half term holiday. Busy Bees has a fun-filled Harry Potter-themed week (see 

below) and if you would like your child to attend, please book on the app.  

 

We look forward to welcoming you all back on Monday 24th February! Have a great week. 

 

With kindest regards 

 
Headteacher  

Children’s Mental Health Week 2025 

Wow! This was a fabulous and busy week. There were so many lovely activities going on around 

school last week, finished with a brilliant 'Dare to Be You Day!' 

 

My favourite part of the week was to see in action the 'Random Act of Kindness' going on around 

school. All of the children had chosen a name out of a hat and went out of their way to do 

something kind for that child that week. This is something that really came to life! We saw 

children receiving pictures, poems, jokes, compliments, helping each other on the playground, 

giving hugs and showing care and respect. We have amazing children here at Ripponden! 

 

Thank you all so much for your generous donations towards Healthy Minds Calderdale and 

TIMEOUT. We raised just under £200! We loved how the children took this day to really show us 

who they are! We had children in PJS, rugby kits, football kits, dress up clothes, favourite items, 

dance gear and lots of sparkle!! It was a privilege to be able to walk around school on Friday and 

hear the buzz of children showing off why their clothes were special to them and what they 

represented. 

 

As you know, Mental Health is not just a week in our school. It’s an ongoing priority for everyone 

and we use our Branch Out Basics, Growth Mindset Strategies and support from OpenMinds 

Calderdale to promote wellbeing each and every day here at Ripponden. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Dinners 

Now that our kitchen is fully back up working and we have two new, super-efficient ovens, Miss 

Baldwin has revamped the menu, which you should have received via email, and it is also on the 

website.  

 

To show case the wonderful school meals, Miss Baldwin will be at both parents’ evenings in 

March (4th and 6th) and will have a selection of meals for you to try. Please come along and have 

a sample of school dinners in the hall and see what your children are offered daily!  

Little Acorns Police Visit 

Little Acorns had a wonderful time when the 

police visited them this week! They got to try on 

some uniform, watch a drone fly, see how a 

stinger works and play with the lights and sirens 

on police cars! I think we have a lot of budding 

police officers in the making here.  

 

Mindful Craft Club 

Over the last few weeks 

our craft club has been 

practicing creating their 

own mandala and 

rangoli designs.  They 

found these calming and 

enjoyed putting their 

designs on rocks.  It was 

lovely to see how the 

children took pride in 

their work, even though 

unintentionally it has 

helped them to 

understand the power of 

mindfulness.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Music in Willows 

Willows had an unexpected but fabulous music lesson on Samba drums this week! The 

Calderdale Music Trust came in and delivered a fantastic lesson on the history of drums with a 

particular focus on Samba from Brazil. The children explored a range of drums and cowbells to 

create their own Samba band! It was truly amazing! 

 

School policies 

School has a number of policies for different aspects of school life and these have just been 

updated and approved by our governors. They will go on the policies section of the website. If 

you need a paper copy of any of the policies, please let the office know and they will arrange this 

for you.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sensory Circuits 

A huge thank you to those who have bought something for our sensory circuits work. We hope 

to bring you updates on this after the half term. 

 

. If you would like to support the Sensory Circuits appeal, the link is here - 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/3RTX721U978XP?ref_=wl_share Huge thank you, as 

always, for your support.  

 

World Book Day – Thursday 6th March 

For World Book Day, we will be inviting the children (and staff!) to come 

to school in their PJs and share their favourite bedtime story. We are 

always conscious of asking parents for things and as World Book Day 

should be about books, not costumes, this is a lovely way to celebrate 

the love of books and reading and make it accessible to all. As always, 

please ensure children have appropriate footwear and coats for playing 

out, while in their PJs. 

Daily Mile Medallists 

Well done to all of our Daily Mile 

Medallists! A group who have 

achieved their bronze, which is 

25 miles and an ever-increasing 

group of children who have 

achieved their silver, which is a 

very impressive 50 miles! Well 

done to everyone and keep 

running!  

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/3RTX721U978XP?ref_=wl_share


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Timeline Challenge 

This week, we launched our Timeline Challenge, where we asked children to design pictures 

for various significant historical periods, that Damian will then paint onto the main corridor in 

school. Children can enter as many pictures as they would like for as many eras as they would 

like and can bring entries into school, any time between now and Friday 28th February. In 

addition to the eras we sent out, we would like to add some more in, with either national or 

local significance. These are: 

- The Suffragette Movement 

- The signing of the Magna Carter 

- The English Civil War 

- War of the Roses 

- Ripponden School opens 

- The Bridge Pub opens 

- St Bartholomew’s Church opens 

- The Bridge in Ripponden is built 

 

These events in history are not taught in the National Curriculum but are significant to the 

country or the settlement of the village. Some of the eras may need a bit of researching, but 

this is why it is called a challenge! The other categories are below as a reminder. We are really 

excited to see the children’s entries and I will keep you updated in the process.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Great Fire of Ripponden!  

THE GREAT FIRE OF 

LONDON! Great Oaks have 

finished their history work on The 

Great Fire of London, by creating 

cardboard houses and setting 

fire to them. This almost became 

the Great Fire of Ripponden 

because of the wind… this was 

definitely exciting and proved 

why the fire spread so fast! 

Parking Around School 

Please can I ask that when collecting children after school or from after school clubs that 

parents do not park in Greenacres car park. This is an age-old problem, which we understand 

is difficult for parents, but please remember that this is a resident only car park and access 

needs to be available at all times for healthcare workers and emergency vehicles.   

  

I have also been made aware that some parents have been swearing or using verbal abuse 

towards residents of Greenacres, although appreciate it has been from both sides at times. 

Please refrain from this, there really is no need for it. 

 

.  If parents could allow a little more time to collect their children and park elsewhere and walk 

round to the school that would be appreciated. 

 



 

Busy Bees at Half Term – book on the app! 
Diary Dates 

Lots of dates will be added regularly – keep an eye on the diary dates section! We will add 

more detail in the coming weeks. 

 

February 

Monday 24th    School reopens 

    Young Voices – Coop Arena, Manchester  

Friday 28th    KS2 Celebration Assembly – 2.45pm 

 

March  

Tuesday 4th    Parents’ Evening 

Thursday 6th    World Book Day 

    Parents’ Evening 

Friday 7th    R/KS1 Celebration Assembly – 2.45pm 

Wednesday 12th   Parent Coffee Morning 



Friday 14th    KS2 Celebration Assembly – 2.45pm 

Monday 17th    Saplings Calderdale Book of the Year Workshop 

Friday 21st    R/KS1 Celebration Assembly – 2.45pm 

Friday 28th    Clubs finish for Easter 

    KS2 Celebration Assembly – 2.45pm 

Monday 31st    Rock Steady Concert 

 

April 

Wednesday 2nd   Parent Coffee Morning 

Friday 4th    Break up for Easter 

 

2024/2025 Calendar of main events 

This is a summary of main events. Please keep looking at the half-termly diary dates section on 

the newsletter, as they get updated regularly. 



 



 


